
 

 

	
	
	
December	4,	2017	
	
Mark	D.	Marini,	Secretary	
Department	of	Public	Utilities	
One	South	Station	
Boston,	MA	02110	
	
Re:		 Town	of	Southborough	Municipal	Aggregation	Plan;	D.P.U.	17-19	
	
Dear	Secretary	Marini:	

I	have	enclosed	for	filing	the	Town	of	Southborough	Municipal	Aggregation	Annual	Report.	

In	addition,	please	note	that	our	address	has	changed.		The	new	address	is:	

Paul	Gromer,	LLC	
85	Merrimac	St.,	3rd	Floor	
Boston,	MA	02114	

Sincerely	yours,	

	

Paul	W.	Gromer	

Enclosures	

cc:	 Sarah	Smegal,	Department	of	Public	Utilities		
	 Andrea	Keeffe,	National	Grid	(via	e-mail)	
	
	
	
	



Town	of	Southborough	Municipal	Aggregation	Annual	Report	

to	the	Massachusetts	Department	of	Public	Utilities	

December	4,	2017	

	

The	Southborough	municipal	aggregation	program	was	approved	by	the	Department	of	Public	
Utilities	on	September	8,	2017,	in	docket	no.	D.P.U.	17-19.	The	program	will	launch	in	February	
2018.	

1. Competitive	supplier	
	
The	competitive	supplier	for	the	program	is	Public	Power.		
	

2. Term	of	energy	services	agreement	
	
The	term	of	the	energy	services	agreement	is	for	the	February	2018	meter	readings	through	the	
February	2020	meter	readings.		
	

3. Enrollment	statistics	
	
The	program	has	not	yet	launched.	
	

4. Optional	products	
	
The	program	will	offer	an	optional	100%	Class	I	product.	This	product	will	include	87%	Class	I	
RECs	over	and	above	the	RPS	requirement.	The	incremental	cost	for	Class	I	product	is	1.86	
cents/kWh.		
	

5. Information	disclosure	
	
Southborough	will	implement	a	multi-faceted	information	disclosure	strategy	prior	to	program	
launch	to	ensure	all	participants	are	fully	informed	about	the	program,	pricing,	options,	and	
their	right	to	opt	out.	The	information	strategy	will	include	an	opt-out	letter,	community	
information	sessions,	a	media	announcement,	public	postings,	and	a	program	website.		The	
details	of	the	strategy	are	currently	being	finalized.	
	
	


